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LOCAL & PERSONAL.
THE EXCURSION TO BROAD TOP CITY. ON THE

FOURTII.—On the morning of the Fourth, in
company Nlith three or four hundred ladies
and gentlemen, we visited Broad Top City.
The train was in charge of Mr. Morrison, the
gentlemanly conductor; but we must con-
fess that we always feel more comfortable,
more secure from accidents, which are very
few and fax between on this road, when Mr.

Lawrence, the Superintendent has an eye
over the party, as he had on this occasion.—
We arrived at the City Hotel at a good dinner
hour, and found that Mr. Morrison, the land-
lord had a full supply of the best the Phila-
delphia and home markets would afford. If
anybody came away hungry it was not the
accommodating landlord's fault. After din-
ner we visited a celebration at Barnetstown,
some three miles this side of the city. Gen.
'Wilson was delivering an oration when we
arrived—after which the Declaration cf Inde-
pendence was read, when the party adjourned
to a platform, where four violins kept the
young folks in motion until late in the even-
ing. •We never saw better order at a cele-
bration. The excursion party returned home
at 10 o'clock P. M., well pleased with the
day's performance. Our thanks to the en-
gineer for picking up a stray passenger.

THE FOURTIL—There was very little stir
in Huntingdon on the glorious Fourth.—
About the only demonstration we heard of,
was a Celebration at the Cottage, by the
M. E. Sabbath School. Mr. P. M. Lytle and
Mr. J. Bailey,, delivered orations before the
School, and acquitted themselves nobly.—
Their speeches are highly spoken of by those
who were present. The citizens in general,
behaved themselves as becomes a Christian-
like people.

A large picnic came off at or near Alexan-
dria, and was largely attended, there being
about one hundred and fifty persons present.

The Methodist Episcopal Sunday School,
of Cassville, celebrated the Fourth in a be-
coming manner. The Declaration of Inde-
pendence was read by Prof. Jas. W. Hughes.
R. Milton Speer, Esq., delivered an oration.
Rev. Coleman, pastor of the Church, also
made an eloquent speech. Several of the
Sabbath School scholars delivered appropri-
ate speeches selected for the occasion.

BOTH SIDES OF TUE GRAPE QUESTION.—This
is the title of the new work announced some
time since, and which has just been issued
by A. M. Spangler, editor of " The Farmer
and Gardner." It is a neat volume, in which
the important question whether the present
systenl of cultivation, pruning and general
management, is better adapted to promote
health, vigor, longevity and prodUctiveness
in the grape vine, than a closer approxima-
tion to nature's system, is ably discussed.

The article on the classification of the spe_
cies and varieties of the grape vine, is not
only new, but of the highest importance.—
Every grape grower, if he has but a single
vine, should have a copy, particularly as it
can be had for the trifling sum of 35 cts. in
cloth, or 25 cts. in paper binding. Address,

A. 31. SPANGLER, Philadelphia.
For sale at Lewis' Book Store.

_
Vir Sheriff Watson received notice on Fri-

day last, from Powelton, that a band of des-
peradoes had congregated in the woods ad-
joining that place, and were furnished liquor
through the day by their friends, and at
night entered the town and committed all
sorts of depredations, causing great conster-
nation amongst the good people, and making
it necessary to keep a watch all night with
firearms. We have not yet learned the ac-
tion of the Sheriff.

INTTOWN.-Mr. Ptaszyk, the celebrated Piano
tuner, is now in town, and will remain for
eight or ten days. Orders can be left at Lew-
is' Book Store or with Prof. Coyle. All work
done by Mr. P. is warranted.

LOCAL CORRESPONDENCE
The Methodist Sunday School Celebra-

tion
Ma. En-L.l'on :--On the morning of the

Fourth, to the stirring music of the drum
and fife, the Methodist Episcopal Sunday
School, of this borough, marshaled by its Su-
perintendent, proceeded to the Cypress Cot-
tage for the purpose of celebrating the anni-
versary of the Nation's birth-day. On ar-
riving at the grounds—a place hallowed by
patriotic convocations for more than half a
century—the assemblage was called to order.
Addresses were delivered by J. M. Bailey,
P. M. Lytle, and Rev. Conser, Minister in
charge. The addresses of Messrs. Bailey and
Lytle, evidently prepared for the occasion,
were eloquent and patriotic, and have added
to the already growing reputation of the or-
ators. Mr. Censer's remarks, though not
wanting in patriotism, were intended to show
the utter folly of erecting a fabric of govern-
ment unless its corner stone is religion, and
the utter weakness ofany governmental struc-

ture without Divine support. After the con-
clusion of the orations, the baskets of good
things were brought forward and relieved of
their delicious contents. A generous invita-
tion was given to all present to freely partake,
and all within reach sat down to as fine a col-
lation as was ever spread upon the Cypress
lawn. A general romp succeededthe repast,
in which old and young, grave and giddy,
participated, until the approach of evening
iiaitlne4 to indicate that the time for supra-

tion had arrived. The company returned
homeward, and parted gratified at the exer-
cises of the day.

'Whilst I have my pen in hand, I cannot
close without noticing the fact that the Sun-
day School connected with this Church, has
faithfully observed and properly celebrated
the anniversary of the Declaration of Inde-
pendence at its annual recurrence for the
last twenty-five years, and longer, for aught
your writer knows. Although other organi-
zations may grow weary in paying annual
tribute to the memory of those who ventured
their "lives, fortunes and sacred honors" in
the perilous contest for the freedom we now
enjoy, this School appears to be fully up to
its measure of duty. Beside the inculcation
of wholesome religious precepts, may it con-
tinue in its patriotic course—now honored by
long observance—and may others emulate its
example. ARGUS.

Birmingham " Mountain Female Semi-
nary" Examination.

MR. War. LEWIS :—We had the pleasure of
being present at the 4th semi-anual examina-
tion of the pupils Of the " Mountain Female
Seminary," on Friday and Saturday, June
29th and 30th, and Monday, July 2nd. The
first day's exercises consisted of recitations in
Mental and Written Arithmetic, Geography
Analysis, Geography of the Heavens, and
History. The second in Grammar, Physiolo-
gy, Natural Theology, English Literature,

and the Bible. The third in Familiar Sci-
ence, Geometry, Evidences of Christianity,
Botany, Trigonometry, Milton, and Algebra.
An able semi-anual address was delivered by
Rev. D. D. Clarke, of McVeytown, and a
vocal and instrumental concert in the even-
ing. During these few day's exercises, we
were greatly pleased to witness the readiness
and accuracy with which the. young ladies
recited.

Several eminent Lawyers, Teachers, Minis-
ters and Doctors, who were present as visi-
tors, were requested to propose problems and
questions, in the different branches, at every
stage of the proceedings; the invitation was
accepted quite freely, and the young ladies
passed through the trying ordeal most cred-
itably, and these gentlemen have expressed
the unanimous opinion that they never were
present at an Examination where such a
large number of young ladies answered ques-
tions, promiscuously thrown out, with such
promptness and expressive brevity; indeed
it was a rare intellectual treat.

During the first and second day's proceed-
ings, there were not many visitors present,
but on the third the number was very great—-
almost every occupation and profession was
represented in the assemblage. Parents, who
had the advantage of an education, would
exhibit countenances radiant with intelligent
joy as their "dear daughter" would solve a
difficult problem in Algebra or Geometry, or
explain the botanical names or construction
of the different parts of a flower or plant.—
Fathers and mothers who had been deprived
of the advantage of an education themselves,
could scarcely restrain their happy emotions
as the low murmer of whispered applause
would pass from ear to ear when their "loved
one" had answered satisfactorily a question
thrown out by " a distinguished gentlemen,"
or quoted and explained a whole page from
Milton. In truth, no one but the veriest old
bachelor could have listened to those exer-
cises without being delighted.

To see those young ladies, from twelve to
twenty years of age, step out before that
audience, tLe very pictures of innocence, but
without mock-modesty, no show of boldness,
but sufficient confidence, smiling counte-
nances, but no uncultivated giggling—all
showed by their deportment that they have
teachers. Ah ! and teachers they have.—
Prof. L. G. Grier is one of the most accom-
plished gentlemen, a thorough scholar, and
more than that, a Christian. His pupils es-
teem him very highly, and love to obey him.
He is prompt and decisive, generous and
kind. Mrs. Grier is a most excellent lady,
and delights to contribute to the comfort of
the pupils. Miss Davis, the principal fe-
male teacher, is a graduate of Mt. Ilolyoke,
Massachusetts. Prof. Grier is unusually for-
tunate in having so excellent a lady as Miss
Davis in the Institution ; she is thoroughly
versed in all the branches taught in any Sem-
inary ; to be what she is, has been the study
of her life, she has an excellent mind, and
great knowledge, and knows how to impart
that knowledge to her pupils, and enable
them to apply their education in the practi-
cal affairs of life, here and hereafter, which
is, or should be, the great aim of educa-
tion.

Miss Rathbun, the music teacher in this
Institution, is an excellent performer of vocal
and instrumental music. At the conceit,
given at the Seminary on Monday evening,
her pupils performed many pieces upon the
piano, which elicited great applausefrom the
audience. The vocal music was excellent;
little girls, scarcely old enough to give words
their proper accent, sung with such accuracy
that we almost trembled for the laurrels of
the " Continentals," and the young ladies,
who were more advanced in years, showed
very great proficiency.

There were thirty-eight boarders at the
Seminary last session and a number of day
scholars. Some of the pupils are from Ches-
ter, Lewisburg, Pittsburgh, Hollidaysburg,
Doylestown, Huntingdon, etc., etc. Prof.
Grier expects to have a much larger school
next session. This Seminary is very favora-
bly located in the town of Birmingham, in
a moral community, free from the. bustle and

allurements of the world, on the bank of the
" Blue Juniata" and a few rods from the
Pennsylvania Railroad,. surrounded by the
most picturesque and romantic mountaih
scenery ; an abundant supply of running
water and spacious grounds. The building
is four stories high, about seventy feet in
length, and proportionate depth. In short,
it has every requisite for a first-class Semi-
nary. 0.
Murder and Suicide of Mrs. and Mr.

Madden.
SCOTTSVILLE, July 7, 1830

MR. LEWIS :-Our peaceful community was
thrown into the utmost excitement last even-
ing by a most horrible affair, which was enac-
ted by Richard :Madden, who resided some
three miles south of this village. The par-
ticulars are as follows, so far as I have
learned :

Mr. Maddens' family, all, excepting him-
self, wife, and two children, (the eldest of
whom, was not over ten years of age,) were
cutting grain a short distance from the house.
Mrs. Madden was busy washing dishes in the
house, when Mr. Madden came forward with
a piece of board aboul 22 inches long, 7 inches
broad, and 1.11 inches thick, and gave her
four or five blows,• one on the forehead, cut-
ting a gash about three inches long, one on
the back of the neck and several on the body.
The boy present, ran to the grainfield for his
brother, who, on his arrival, found his moth-
er under the porch steps. A Mr. Brown and
several - others soon arrived, and carried her
into the house. Mr. Brown asked her if she
knew him. She said "Yes," which was the
only word she spoke, and expired. in a few
minutes.

W. L. Cunningham, Esq., summoned a jury
which gave a verdict, "Came to her death by
several successive blows upon her head and
body."

While the boy was away after his brother,
Mr. Madden made his escape from the house.
This morning, about sunrise, a party who
were in search of him, found him near a
quarter of a mile from the house, at the edge
of a geld, hanging to the limb of a tree. He
had taken a riding bridle from off the porch,
with which he committed this horrible deed.

Esquire Cunningham called anothor jury
which stated that they believed insanity to be
the cause of the rash act. Dr. B. 1). F.
Baird, on examination, pronounced his neck
dislocated.

Mr. Madden was a good husband and a
kind father. Also a hard working farmer
until within the last 2 years, when he quit
workingentirely, and at times appearedwrong
in his mind.

Mr. and Mrs. Madden leave a large family
of children, and also a large circle of friends
to mourn their sudden departure.

P. 11. B

Another GrandRally !

The Douglas men of Philadelphia held a
second grand mass meeting in Independence
Square on the 4th. A number ofable speech-
es were made. We give an extract from that
ofDaniel Dougherty, Esq., that the Democra-
ey of Huntingdon county may know with
what spirit the infamous proposition of com-
promise is received iu Philadelphia :

"Certain delegates, the pliant tools of con-
spirators in the National Senate, left the Con-
vention because a vast majority would not
yield to their demands, and calling together
the mob they marshalled, styled it—a Con-
vention ! No delegate from Pennsylvania
formally withdrew from the regular Conven-
tion, and but three or four insignificant indi-
viduals utterly unknown to the masses enter-
ed - where the Seceders were gathered.—
["That's so," and applause] I, for one re-
joice that we are rid ofrenegades from other
parties, and all who sympathise with Seces-
sionists. [Cheers.] And yet we are asked
to compromise with these men !—to arrange
the machinery and vote for the same electo-
ral ticket! [Cries of "no, never."] No They
have deceived us already in their treachery to
the National nominees, and never can be
trusted more. ["ilear I hear 1"]

What ! compromise with a faction, whose
head and heart is the man who, in the very
Convention which nominated Breckinridge,
declared that, ten years ago, he was a Disu-
nionist, and who uttered there, amid approv-
ing shouts, theatrecioussentiment, that he was
not for his country or against his country ?

Compromise with these men ? You might as
well have asked a soldier fighting by the side
of Washington to embrace the foe who aimed
a weapon at the berm heart ! [Tremendous
cheering.]

Down with Disunionists and Secessionists!
I respect the opinion of those who honestly
differed ; but I glory in saying that I was an
an ti-Lecompton Democrat. [Applause.] Icould
be nothing else. In the campaign of 1856 I
left my business and home, and for three
months traversed the hills and valleys ofthis
my native State in advocacy of the very prin-
ciples we are now battling for. I promised
the people that our then national nominees
would be true to the platform. When the ad-
ministration proved, as I conceive, recreant
to solemn pledges made to the people, I open-
ly denounced the treachery. For this, I and
others I see about me were called disorgani-
zers. We were traduced and villified, though
we stood by the organization, and voted for
the regular nominees : and now, after having
for nearly three years borne the taunts of the
parasites of power, the National Convention,
the only authorized body, decides that we
were faithful, we are asked to compromise
with the very men who were treacherous to
principle then, and now are in open war
against the National Convocation. [Great
applause.]

Such a compromise may suit politicians,
whose patriotism mounts no higher than their
pockets ; it is in keeping with office seekers,
and office holders, but duty to our country,
to truth and honor, to gallantDouglas, [cheers]
to our brothers of the South, who are fight-
ing our battles there, demand that we should,
as we do, reject and repudiate with scorn,
with loathing, and contempt, all terms offer-
ed, save those of unconditional submission to
the principles of the Charleston Convention,
and unhesitating and unqualified support of
the only national nominees, Douglas and
Johnston. [Wild enthusiasm.]

A majority of the State Central Committee,
composed of men who were never named, and
are unfit for such a crisis ; and the hirelings
of an infamous and corrupt Administration
on the Executive Committee, may recommend
a compromise, but every true Democrat will
treat their insidious offer with unutterable
disdain. [Applause.] Interrogate every mem-

ber of our electoral college, whether he will
vote unconditionally for Douglas and John-
son. If he hesitates, even for an instant,
strike him from the ist. [Cheers.] Let a
State Convention be called by the members
of the National Committee for Pennsyluania,
and every vacancy be filled with a name fit
for this revolutionary struggle.

Others may make terms, but, if I stand
solitary and alone, so help me God,—,--with
reverence I vow it—never will I compromise
with those whose principles I oppose, and
whtse aim is the destruction of the Democra-
cy, and the downfall of the Republic ! [Three
cheers for Dougherty.]

An Emphatic Rebuke
The following letter from the Democratic

National Committee, of which Hon. Miles Tay-
lor, (Representative in Congress from New
Orleans,) is Chairman, is to the point:
" NATIONAL DEMOCRATIC EXECUTIVE COMMIT-

TEE Rooms, WASUINGTON, June 30, '6O.
" Stit : Reports have been busily dissemi-

nated, in the shape.of telegraphic despatches,
from Washington, appearing simultaneously
in newspapers published in different parts of
the Union, to the effect that the friends of
Stephen A. Douglas and Herschel V. Johnson,
Democratic candidates for the Presidency and
Vice Presidency, presented for the suffrages
of the people by the National Convention re-
cently assembled in Baltimore, were engaged,
in several of the States, with the friends of
John C. Breckinridge and Joseph Lane, can-
didates designated for the same offices by the
seceders from the National Convention, in
making arrangements for the running of elec-
toral tickets in different States, to be suppor-
ted by them jointly in the approaching Pres-
idential election, with the understanding that
the vote of the electors, elected by such com-
bination, shall be given for Douglas and John-
son, or for Breckinridge and Lane, as subse-
quent events might require. What gave rise
to these reports, and to what agency their cir-
culation is to be attributed, we have no means
of determining. The fact of their prevalence,
however, is so notorious that, when it is taken
in connection with the fact that it is stated in
some quarters that movements looking towards
such a result are about to be inaugurated in
Missouri and New Jersey, the subject becomes
one of sufficient importance, in the opinion of
the committee, to be made the subject of a
special communication to the known friends
of the nominees of the regular Convention of
the Democratic party ; and, accordingly, in
obedience to the wishes of the committee, I
now address you this circular.

" So far as it is known to the members of
the resident Executive Committee, no person
who supports the action of the National Dem-
ocratic Convention at Baltimore—no person
who desires the election of Stephen A. Doug-
las to the Presidency, and of -Herschel V.
Johnson to the Vice Presidency, has ever ex-
pressed a wish for any such arrangement, or
entertained, or even countenanced, for a sin-
gle moment, any suggestion or proposition
tending towards it. Nor does the committee
believe that any such arrangement can with
propriety be made at any time, in any place,
or under any circumstances, with those who
have placed Breckinridge and Lane in nomi-
nation, and are now their avowed supporters
in opposition to the regular nominees of the
Democratic party.

" The Democratic party, as a national par-
ty, stands now where it has stood for years,
upon the ground of non-intervention by Con-
gresswith the subject of slavery in the States
or Territories. Those who seceded from the
Baltimore Convention did so because they
were unwilling to stand on that ground.—
They have again and again repudiated that
principle, and both at Charleston and Balti-
more declared that they would sever their
connection with the majority of the delegates
assembled in Convention in accordance with
Democratic usage, unless they, too, would
solemnly repudiate it in obedience to their
demand. When the majority of the Conven-
tion refused to yield to their dictation, and
make their actions conform to the will of the
minority, these gentlemen seceded, formed
themselves into a minority Convention, and
nominated candidates who are the open and
pledged enemies of the principle of non-in-
tervention' by Congress, as recognized by the
majority Convention, and as advocated by
their candidates. Under these circumstances
it is clear to the committee that if the antag-
onism between the Seceders and the majority
of the Democratic Convention was such that
the Seceders could no longer take part in their
deliberations, and were constrained to set up
candidates in opposition to those selected by
the majority, that antagonism still continues,
and is such as must preclude the possibility
of any union between them in the support of
a common electoral ticket in any State, no
matter what may be the probable result of
the election in it without such a union.

"The Democratic party, which is now uni-
ted in the support of Douglas and Johnson,
stands upon the only principle which is ca-
pable, if maintained in its integrity, of pre-
serving and perpetuating the Union of the
States. The Seceders, and their candidates,
are opposed to this principle. Their course,
if sustained in the South, necessarily tends,
though it may not be so designed, to the
breaking up of the National Government.--
In the view of the committee, there is no room
for doubt, in the mind of any National Dem-
ocrat, as to the path of duty in the present
crisis. The ' Seceders,' by withdrawing from
the National Convention and setting up their
candidates, have arrayed themselves in oppo-
position to the principle of Congressional
`non-intervention.' National Democrats should
everywhere meet the issue now tendered them,
by nominating and supporting electoral tick-
ets in their respective States, pledged, if elec-
ted, to vote for Stephen A. Douglas for Pres-
ident, and llerschel V. Johnson for Vice
President of the United States. If the Sece-
ders and their friends choose to separate per-
manently from the Democratic party, and
run a ticket in opposition to the regular nom-
inations, let them do so. Upon them be the
responsibility of the result.

MILES "'Amon., Chairman."

Xtr.Ladies' fine pointed steel pens, a very
superior article justreceived and for sale at
Lewis' Book Store.

liar. Anniversary & Sunday School Music
Books, 3 cents each, for sale at Lewis' Book
Store.

A BOOK FOR FRUIT GROWERS.-" Downing's
Fruits and Fruit Trees of America,"—revised
edition, IS6o—for sale at Lewis' Book Store.

IlErßules for Sunday Schools, on large
Cards, for sale at Lewis' Boook Store.

DIEM
At the residence of her son, in Jackson townhilip, on

the Ist day of July, inst., Mrs. ELIZABETH Darr, at the ad-
caved age of 77 years.

PHILAMELPIIIA 111A.ItICIETS.

Mona7, truly 9.-ITreadstufT Market, dull. Mixed and
good brands of superfine, offered at $5.3734; II bid., with-
out sales to any extent; 400 bids:City l‘fills'extra, fresh
ground, at $6, and to the trade at, $5.873 -4@s6 for extra
fatuity, and $0.25@6.75 for fancy lots.

Wheat doll; sales at $1.25@51.30 for Penti'd And South-
ern Red, and $1.3504;1.45 for White; a salt* of 400 bushels
good new White at $1.40. Bye, scarce; old Penn'a at. 7ec.
Corn, quiet; sales of Yellow in a small way at 666467c.—
Oats, doll; Penn'a at 37@39c., and Delaware at 35e36c.
bushel.

REGISTER AND RECORDER.
Ma. Enmort:—Through the solicitations of numerous

friends in this vicinity, I have been induced to present
my name to the public; as a candidate for the office of
REGISTER AND RECORDER.

To my friends I would say, that I am not an of ;

also, that Ihave neither time nor inclination' to canvass
delegate Toles, but shall to-day leave the duties of the

school-room. to take part in those of the harvest-field,
which I think is more honorable than begging votes, and
shall therefore leave it entirely subject' to the decision of
the ruorLE, as expressed by the next County Convention.

Yours,. Truly.
Water gfreet, July 6, 1860. B. F. BROWN.

OTICT TO FARMERS.
Will be sold at PUBLIC SALE, on the premises, on

Saturday, July 28th, inst., at 1 o'clock, P. M.,
a YALU-lEEE F.A/LIT, situate on theLittle Trough Creek,
in Cass township, 134 miles front Calvin, and 2 miles from
Cassville, (known astheMansion Farnt of Joshua Green-
land. deceesed.) containing 120 ACEES, 80 of which are
cleared, and in a good state of cultivation ; a good apple
orchard, dwelling house and barn, with all other necessary
improvements.

Terms of Sale will be made to suit purchasers, and will
be made known on day of sale, by

July 11, 1860. JONATHAN Mown.

AUDITOR'S NOTICE
(Glasgow's Distribution.)

The undersigned appointed auditor, to distribute the
money in the hands of John C. Watson, Sheriff, arising
from the sale of the real estate of James E. Glasgow,
will attend for that purpose at his office in the borough
of Huntingdon, on Friday July 27,1860,at 10 o'clock A.
at which time all persons having any claims on said fund
are required to present them or be debarred from coming
in on said fund. A. W. BENEDICT,

July 4,1860.-4t. Auditor.

STORE ROOM AND DWELLING-
HOUSE,

AT PUBLIC SALT
, The subscriber will offer at public sale on Tuesday, the
14th day of August next, at 1 o'clock, P.31., the building
he now occupies as a store and dwelling, in the Diamond,
Huntingdon, Pa. It is one of the best business stands in
town.

Terms made known on day of sale.
July 4, MOO. iII. STROUS.

COME TO THE NEW STORE FOR
Ch EAP BARGAINS.

'WALLACE & CLEMENT
Respectfully inform the public

that they have opened a beautiful assortment of
DRY GOODS, GROCERIES, QUEENSWAItE,&C.,

in the store room at the south-east corner of theDiamond
in the borough of Huntingdon, lately occupied as a Jew-
elry Store.

Their Stock is new and carefully selected, and will be
sold low for cash or countryproduce.

FLOUR, FISH, lIA3IS, SIDES. SHOULDERS, SALT,
LARD. and provisions generally, kept constantly on hand
on reasonable terms.

Huntingdon, May 9, 1860.

AUDITOR'S NOTICE.-
(Estate of John Scott deceased.) The undersigned

auditor aprointed to distribute the balance in the hands of
John Scott and Geo. W. Scott, executors of John Scott, hate
of Alexandria borough, deceased, will attend tor that pur-
pose at his office in Huntingdon. on Saturday. July 21st,
1860, at 10 o'cloa. A, Id., at which time all persons having
any claims on said fund ate required to present them, or
be debarred iroin coining in ou said fund.

A. W. BENEDICT,
June 27, 1560.--It. Auditor.

AUDITOR'S NOTICE.-
The undersigned auditor, appointed by the Orphan's'

Court of Huntingdon county. to distribute the balan63
remaining in the hands of Andrew G. Neff, Executor of
the last will and testament of Abraham Ziimuerman,
dec'd., amongst those entitled thereto, hereby gives no-
tice to all persons interested in said balance, that lie will
attend for the purpose of making said distribution, on
FRIDAY, the 13th day of July next. at his office, in the
borough of Huntingdon, at 2 o'clock, P. 111., ofsaid day.
when and where all persons having claims upon said
fund are requested to present them to the a editor or be
thereafter debarred from claiming any share in said bal-
ance. JOHN R EED,

Juno 6,1560.-4 t Audi tor

NEW GOODS 1 NEW GOODS 1!
AT

D. P. TVIA" S STORE.
D. P. GIVIN has just received the largest and most

fashionable and best selected Stock of Goods in the mar-
ket, consisting of Cloths, Cassimeres. Plain and Fancy,
Satinets, Kentucky Jeans, Tweeds, Beaverteens, Velvet
Cords, Cotton Drills, Linen Duck, Blue Drills, and othek
fashionable Goods for 3len and Boys' Avcar.

The largest and best assortment of Ladies'
Dress Goods in town, consisting of Black and Fancy Silks,
All Wool Betting. ChallieDe airs, Alpacas. Plain and Fig-
ured Braize. Lawns, Gingbarns, Ducals, Larella Cloth, De
Barge. Traveling Dress Goods, and a beautiful assortment
of Prints, Brilliants, &c.

-•

Also, 'Pickings, Checks, Muslins, (bleached
and unbleached.) Cotton and Linen Diaper, Crash, Non-
keen, &c.

largeAlsoa assortment of Ladies' Collars,
Dress Trimmings, Ribbonds. Gloves, Mitts, Gauntlets, M-
isery, Silk and Linen 'Handkerchiefs, Victoria Lawn. Mull
Muslins, Swiss and CambricEdging. Dimity Bands, Velvet
Ribbons, and a great variety of trooped Skirts, &c.

Also, a fine assortment of Spring Shawls.
Also, Boots and Shoes, fiats and Caps,

Shaker Bonnets, Hardware, Qneensware, Wood and Wil-
low Ware, Groceries, Salt and Fish.

Also, the largest and best assortment of
Carpets and Oil Cloths in town, which will be sold cheap.

Call and examine my Goods, awl yon will be convinced
that I have the best assortment awl cheapest Goodsin the
market._ .

Qy—Country Produce taken in exchange for Goods, at
the Highest Market Prices. D. P. GWIN.

Huntingdon, April 18. 1800.-

1860.
SPRING AND SUMMER

GOODS.
FISHER cC SON are no opening the

largest and best selected Stock of Goods ever offered in this
community.

It comprises a full line of Fashionable
Dress Goods. suitable for SPRING & SUMMER, such as
Black and Fancy Silks. French Foulards, (Chintz Figures,)
Fancy Organdies, Ducals, Challie'sLawns, English Chintz,
Ginghams, Lustres, Prints, dm.

A large and beautiful assortment of Spring
Shawls.

A fine stock of richly worked Black Silk
Lace Mantles. A full assortment of Ladies' Fine Collars,
Gentlemen's Furnishing Goods, such as Collars, Cravats,
Ties, Stocks, Hosiery, Shirts, Gauze and Undershirts,
Drawers, &c.

We have a fine selection of Mantillas,
Dress Trimmings, Fringes, Ribbons, Mitts, Gloves, Gaunt-
lets. Hosiery, Handkerchiefs, Buttons,Floss, Sewing Sill:,
Extension Skirts, Hoops of all kinds, &c.

Also—Tickings, Osnaburg, Blenched and
Unbleached Muslitis, all prices; Colored and White Cam-
brics, Barred and Swiss Muslims, Victoria Lawns, -Nail.
soolcs, Tarleton, and many other articles which comprise
the line of WHITE and DOMESTIC GOODS.

French Cloths, Fancy Cassi mers, Satinets. Jeans, Tweeds,
Denims, Blue Drills, Flannels, Lindseys, Comforts, Blank-
ets, dc.

Hats and Caps, of every variety and-style.
A Good Stock ofGWeb:RIES. HARDWARE, QU BENS-

WARE, BOOTS and SHOES,WOOD and WILLOW-WARE,
which will be sold Chcap.

We also deal in PLASTER, FISII, SALT, and all kinds
of GRAINS. and possess facilities in this branch of trade
unequalled by any. We deliver all packages or parcels of
Merchandise,free of charge, nt the Depots ofthe BroadTop
and Pennsylvania Railroads.

COME ONE, COME ALL, and be convinced that the Me-
tropolitan is the place to secure fashionable and desirable
goods, disposed of at the lowest rates,

llnntingdon, April IS, ISOO,
FISLIER & SON

NEW EATING HOUSE,
OPPOSITE THE EXCHANGE HOTEL.

C. SCHNEIDER
Is in his new room, opposite

the Exchange Hotel, where his friends are re-
quested to call. He will be prepared at an
times to feed the hungry and quench the thirst A
of the thirsty.

Huntingdon, May 2, ISGO.

THE best Tobacco in town, at
D. Ir. GWIN'S

. _
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RAILROAD.—CIIANGE or'ccHitALE. TOP
On and after Wednesday, June 20th, Passenger Trains

will arrive and depart as follows:
UP MAINE,

Leave Huntingdon at 0.00 A. M. & 5.30 P. M.
Saxton " 10.18 A. M. & 6.48 P. 31.

Arrive at Hopewell " 10.46 A. M. & 7.16 P. M.
DOWN TRAINS,

Leave Hopewell at 12.20 P. M. & 7.36 P. AI,
" Saxton " 12.50 P. M. & S.Ol P. 31.

ArriVe at Huntingdon 2.08 P. 31. & 9.22 P. 31.
ACCOMMODATION TRAIN,

Leaves Saxton at 5.22 A. M.
Arrives at Iluntingdon'at 8.12 A. M.

ON SUOUP'S RUN BP.ANCIT, a passenger Car will con-
nect with both trains from Huntingdon for Crdinont,
Crawford, Barnet and Blair's Station, connecting at the
latter place with Hack to Broall Top City, where first class
hotel accommodations will be found. Visitors from Hun-
tingdon can go direct through to Broad Top City, in tints
for dinner. spend the day on the mountain. and after tea
return to Huntingdon same evening. Excursion tickets
for round trip to Coalmont, Crawford and Blair's Station,
$1.23. Residents along the line of road desiring to spend
the whole day in town can do so by taking the accommo-
dation train down in the morning.

J. J. LAWRENCE,
Supt.June 20, IS6O

NEW GROCERY
AND

CONFECTIONEItY.
C. LONG

Informs the citizens of Hun .ngdon and vi-
cinity, that he has opened a new Grocery and Confection-
ery Store in the basement, under Gutman & Co.'s Clothing
Store, in the Diamond, and. would most respectfully re-
quest share of public patronage.' Ili stock consists of
all kinds of the

BEST GROCERIES,
CONFECTIONERIES, &c., &o.

Fish can be had at wholesale or retail.
ICE CREAM will be furnished regularly to parties and

individuals, at his room.
Huntingdon. April 25. IS6O.

pc ROMAN.'
*

NEW

CLOTIHNd
FOR SPRING AND SILlatER,'

JUSTRECEIVED'
as

ROMAN'S
CHEAP CLOTHING STORE.

For Gentlemen's Clothing of the best material, anti mad 4
iu the best workmanlike manner, call at

IL ROMAN'S,
opposite the Franklin Rouse in MarketSquare, Minting,

{April 4, 1.860.1

FRANKLIN HOUSE,
Thr THE DIAMOND,

HUNTINGDON, PA
VALENTINE CROUSE, Proprietor.

The citi/ens of the county, and strangers and traielers
generally, will find comfortable accommodations at this

Give as a trial. [April 4, 1660.]

-DON'T FORGET,
THE PLACE TO CALI.

IS AT G. A. MILLER'S STORE:-
.

GOCERIES,-Dirk-GOODS,
BOOTS & SHOES.

HATS & CAPS. . .
FRESH CONFECTIONARIES, &C,

AS CHEAP AS THE CHEAPEST!
AND AS GOOD AS THE BESTI

G. A. Dille l: has now on hand a well selected stock of
fresh Groceries. Dry Goods, Confectionaries, Hats &

Boots & shoes, Notions. &c.. all of Niddelt he is ready to'
dispose of at reasonithle

The public generally aro inated to call and examine
his goods.

Thankful for the patronage he has received, he respect-
fully solicits a continuance of the same.'

Store room in the old Temperance Hall, Main street.
Don't miss the place.

Huntingdon, April 13, 1860.

9 \-1\-1\-1(Inn CUSTOMERS WANTED r.
NEW GOODS

FOR SPRING d: SUMMER
BENJ. JACOBS

Has received a fine assortment of DRY
GOODS for the Spring and Summer season, comprising a'
very extensive assortment of

LADIES DRESS GOODS,*
DRY GOODS in geneini;

LEAVY-MA-DE CLOVIING,
For Men and Boys.

GROCERIES, lIATS & CAPS,
BOOTS AND SIIOES, &c. &c.

The public generally are requested to call and examine,
my goods—aml his prices.

As I am determined to sell my Goods, all who call may;
expect bargains.

Country Produce taken in Exchange fox Goods.
BENJ. JACOBS,at the Cheap Cornir.

Ituntingdon, April 4, 1560.

Tills WAY NEW GOODS
LEVI WESTI3ROOE:

Has just opened the hest ailsori-•
meat of Goods in his line, ever brought to Huntingdon.
His stock of BOOTS and SHOES forLadies, Gentle-
men, Misses, Boys and Children, comprises all the
latest fashions, antimtun-of the best tu•

tcrials.
Also, a fine assortment of HATS for men, Boys

and Children. HOSE in great variety for Gentle-
men.

*PI
Ladies. Mis,es and Children. CARPETBAGS,

SUSPENDERS, GARTERS, FANS, 4.t., Ltd.
ALSO,

SOLE LEATHER. CALF SKINS, MOROCCO, LASTS,
and SILOE-FINDINGS generally.

Thankful for past favors, a continuance of the same it
respectfully solicited.

N. IL—Boots and Shoes for Ladies and Gentlemen, re-
paired and made to order.

Huntingdon, May 9, 1860.

Tr. ESENWEIN'S TAR AND,
WOOD NAPTIIA PECTORAL,

Is the best /lest Medicine in the World for the cure or
Coughs and Colds, Croup, Bronchitis. Asthma, Difficulty-
in Breathing. Palpitation of the heart-, Diptherir, and
for the relief of patients in the advanced stages of Con-
sumption. together with all diseases of the Throat and'
Chest. and which predispose to ConSamptien.
It is peculiarly adapted to the radical cure of Asthma.
Being prepared by a Practical Physician anti Druggist

And one of great experience in the cure of the various
diseases to which the immix frame is liable,
It is offered to the afflicted' with the greatest confi-

dence.
Try it and be convinced that it is invaluable in the

cure of Bronchial affections. Price SO cents per bottle.

ESENWEIN'S AROMATIC BALSAM.
A very valuable remedy for Diari hen, Dysentery, Choleia'
Morbus. and all bowel affections. Try it.. Price 25 conta;
per bottle.

Are- The above Medicines are prepared only by
DR. A. ESENWEIN & CO.,

Druggists and Chemists,
N. W. Corner Ninth' & Poplar Sts,

Philadelphia.
N. R.—Sold by every respectable Druggist and Dealer

in Medicine throughout the State.
[June 20. 1560.-Iy.l

IFyou want handsome Goods, good,
Goods, cheap Goods, and all kinds ofGoods, goto

1D:P. &WWI,:


